 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Minutes of the College Meeting

College of Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences

April 25, 2012 – Hidatsa Room
Dean Sandstrom called the meeting to order at 3:30 p.m.  He expressed his appreciation for the many accomplishments of faculty during this academic year and indicated that one of his primary goals this year is to increase gender equity and diversity. The dean’s related efforts to date include:
· Hiring two excellent faculty members, Betsy Birmingham and Ann Burnett, to serve as the new associate deans; 
· Encouraging Jeanne Hageman to extend her term as Chair of Modern Languages for an additional year;
· Working to upgrade Rooth Varland’s assignment in Theatre Arts to a more formally administrative role;
· Establishing a College-based Diversity Committee which is charged with developing strategies to improve the recruitment and retention of “minority” faculty and students.
· Working with a group of AHSS and NDSU faculty to solidify the status and impact of the Dakota Studies program and to develop a prospective Indigenous Tribal Studies major or minor on campus. 
Future diversity-related goals include: 

· Working with the associate deans to create more support for students and faculty of color through our roles as representatives on the NDSU Equity and Diversity Council.  
· Developing college-based scholarships to support students of color who are majoring in an AHSS program.   

Dean Sandstrom also described other key AHSS initiatives and activities, including: 

· Promoting increased involvement in sponsored research through forming a College-based committee of “grant mentors”; supporting faculty workshops that offered training in COS Pivot and mentoring in grant seeking and writing; hosting a “Grant and Scholarship Day” that will highlight grant opportunities in the arts, humanities and social sciences; and starting a Dean’s Challenge Grant program designed to offer support or supplemental monies for faculty who want to pursue external funding.   

· Creating and revitalizing networks of support and innovation through encouraging the establishment of a more formal mentoring system in the College; sponsoring dean’s lunches and associate dean gatherings with the new faculty; Developing writing groups for the junior faculty; expanding funding and publication opportunities for AHSS faculty through the Institute for Regional Studies; taking steps to revitalize the Center for Social Research; working with the Anthropology faculty to establish a Center for Applied and Critical Heritage Engagement (CACHE); and supporting the efforts of Jeanne Hageman and Carol Bishop as they develop a business model for an expanded IELP program to serve international students at NDSU.  

Dean Sandstrom then called for nominations for two members to serve three-year terms on the Student Progress Committee, one from the Humanities and one from the Fine Arts, and for one member from the Humanities to serve a two-year term to complete the unexpired term of Larry Peterson.  Nominated were Jeanne Hageman, David Silkenat, and Douglas Monroe.  A motion was made, seconded, and approved (M/S/A) to close nominations.  Douglas Monroe was elected by acclamation.  A motion was M/S/A for the nominee from the Humanities receiving the high number of votes be elected to the three-year term and the remaining nominee be elected to serve the two-year term.  Jeanne Hageman was elected to serve the three-year term and David Silkenat will serve the two-year term.  Members of this committee are:

Carrie Anne Platt (Social Sciences) – 1 year of term remaining


Mark Engler (Fine Arts) – 1 year of term remaining


Christina Weber (Social Sciences) – 2 years of term remaining


David Silkenat (Humanities) – 2 years of term remaining


Jeanne Hageman (Humanities) – 3 years of term remaining

Douglas Monroe (Fine Arts) – 3 years of term remaining
On behalf of the Student Progress Committee, Ann Burnett presented a recommendation to the faculty regarding student academic misconduct in the college.  Following some discussion and suggestions, she will take this back to the committee for further review.

Nominations were then opened for two members to serve three-year terms on the Policy and Planning Committee, one from the Fine Arts and one from the Social Sciences, and for one member from the Humanities to serve a two-year term to fill the unexpired term of Betsy Birmingham.  Nominated were Kimble Bromley, Stephenson Beck, and Ineke Justitz.  A motion was M/S/A to close nominations.  All nominees were elected by acclamation.  Members of this committee for next year are:

Gwen Stickney (Humanities) – 1 year of term remaining


Joy Sather-Wagstaff (Social Sciences) – 1 year of term remaining


Paul Lifton (Fine Arts) – 2 years of term remaining


Ineke Justitz (Humanities) – 2 years of term remaining


Stephenson Beck (Social Sciences) – 3 years of term remaining


Kimble Bromley (Fine Arts) – 3 years of term remaining

Gwen Stickney reported that the Policy and Planning Committee has considered the possibility of forming an Honors Commission for the College of AHSS, but discovered that there was very low interest.  They are working on getting the updates to the Handbook finalized and have set the next college meeting for Wednesday, September 19, 2012 at 3:00 p.m.  They will be working on setting the schedule for the remaining college meetings early next Fall.  
Nominations were then opened for two faculty to serve three-year terms on the Curriculum Committee, one from the Fine Arts and one from the Social Sciences.  Nominated were Warren Olfert and Kevin Thompson.  A motion was M/S/A to close nominations.  Warren Olfert and Kevin Thompson were elected by acclamation.  Members of this committee for next year are:


Linda Helstern (Humanities) – 1 year of term remaining


Lori Horvik (Fine Arts) – 1 year of term remaining


DK Yoon (Social Sciences) – 2 years of term remaining


Gwen Stickney (Humanities) – 2 years of term remaining


Warren Olfert (Fine Arts) – 3 years of term remaining

Kevin Thompson (Social Sciences) – 3 years of term remaining

Dean Sandstrom then called for nominations for one member from the Fine Arts to serve a three-year term on the Faculty/Lecturer Recognition Committee.  Nominated was Hardy Koenig.  A motion was M/S/A to close nominations.  Hardy Koenig was elected by acclamation.  Members of this committee for 2012-13 are:

Andrew Mara (Humanities) – 1 year of term remaining


Carol Cwiak (Social Sciences) – 2 years of term remaining


Hardy Koenig (Fine Arts) – 3 years of term remaining


Robert Littlefield (permanent member)


Dale Sullivan (permanent member)

Robert Littlefield reported that the Faculty/Lecturer Recognition Committee received a total of 19 nominations for this year’s awards and encouraged faculty to attend the Awards Luncheon scheduled for Thursday, May 10, at 12:30 p.m. to recognize and support their colleagues who will be receiving these awards.
After reviewing eligibility requirements for the Promotion, Tenure, and Evaluation Committee, Dean Sandstrom called for nominations for two members to serve three-year terms, one from the Social Sciences and one from the Humanities.  Nominated were Robert Littlefield, Christina Weber, and Paul Homan.  A motion was M/S/A to close nominations.  Christina Weber and Paul Homan were elected.  Members of this committee for next year are:


Lori Horvik (Fine Arts) – 1 year of term remaining


Carol Archbold (Social Sciences) – 1 year of term remaining


Jo Ann Miller (Fine Arts) – 2 years of term remaining


Bruce Maylath (Humanities) – 2 years of term remaining


Christina Weber (Social Sciences) – 3 years of term remaining


Paul Homan (Humanities) – 3 years of term remaining

On behalf of the PTE Committee, Jeffrey Clark reported that all four candidates going up for promotion and/or tenure were successful this year.  He also reported that the college promotion, tenure, and evaluation guidelines have been posted to the college website.

John Cox introduced Angela Smith, the new faculty member in History, Philosophy, and Religious Studies, who joined the department in January.
AHSS will have two fewer members on the Faculty Senate this year because there was an error in calculating the number of eligible faculty in our college last year.  Dean Sandstrom called for nominations for one faculty to serve a three-year term.  Nominated were Nan Yu, Nicholas Bauroth, and Dennis Cooley.  A motion was M/S/A to close nominations.  A motion was M/S/A to name the nominee receiving the second high number of votes as the First Alternate. Nan Yu was elected to serve a three-year term as Senator and Dennis Cooley will serve as First Alternate for a one-year term.  
Nominations were then opened for a member to serve on the Senate Executive Committee.  Michael Weber was nominated.  A motion was M/S/A to close nominations.  Michael Weber will serve on the Senate Executive Committee for a one-year term.

The College next needed to elect a member to serve a two-year (renewable) term as Alternate to the Senate Grade Appeals Committee.  Nominated was Jeremy Brekke.  A motion was M/S/A to close nominations.  Jeremy Brekke was elected by acclamation.

In the final election of the meeting, nominations were opened for a faculty member to serve a two-year (renewable) term on the University Academic Affairs Committee.  Nominated was Gwen Stickney.  A motion was M/S/A to close nominations.  Gwen Stickney was elected by acclamation.

Announcements

· Ann Burnett and Paul Homan have been working with AHSS faculty and others to bolster the Honors Program.  Dean Sandstrom is encouraging these efforts, and he will be teaching an Honors course this Fall to show his support for the Honors Program.

· The college website will be updated and redesigned this summer as a part of our efforts to develop a more focused communication and marketing strategy.  
· The college newsletter will be sent out soon.

· The Dean will be working with the Associate Deans to identify ways to recognize scholarly accomplishments in the college.  In a related vein, the Dean has agreed to support a new award that will recognize an AHSS faculty member for excellence in creative scholarship or activity.
The meeting adjourned at 4:25 p.m.
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Cathy Heiraas, Secretary
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